
VAN BUREN SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 42, BOARD OF DIRECTORS

   Minutes of Regular Board Meeting

                                   Date: April 9, 2024
                                   Place: District Office

Bob Freeman called the regular meeting to order

Regular Meeting
at 5:32 p.m. Director Freeman welcomed all that were
Called to Order
in attendance.

The following members were present:                               
Roll Call
Bob Freeman, President




Members Present
Jacob Howell, Vice President

Kevin Bell

Lance Lanier

Christy Mayo

Carman Young

The following members were absent:                               
Members Absent
Theresa Bell, Secretary
The following administrators were present:                      
Administrators        
                      



                           
Present
Dr. Harold Jeffcoat, Superintendent
Brian Summerhill, Deputy Superintendent

Karen Allen, Assistant Superintendent

Mr. Myron Heckman introduced the VBHS Unified 

Reports and
Club sponsored by VBHS teachers, Kaitlyn Cannedy

Recognitions
and Rachel Lehman. Unified Club is a club that allows
students to partner with Special Olympic athletes in

various sporting events and daily activities. 

Athletic Director, Drew Cone, introduced retiring VBHS
Head Girls Basketball Coach, Michael Kinney; the new

VBHS Head Girls Basketball Coach, Kendall Ruff, and 

the new VBHS Assistant Girls Basketball Coach, Jamilyn

Needham

Lori Trentham, VBSD Business Manager, will present
the 2023 Audit Report before item E.4. is considered.

Director Young made a motion with a second by

Approve Consent
Director Lanier to approve the Consent Agenda.

Agenda
The motion carried 6-0. 



D.1.1.
The minutes of the March 12, 2024, Regular Meeting, of the Board of Directors

D.1.2.
Student Transfer Report

D.1.3.
Policy changes proposed by the Personnel Policy Committee and Administration

Director Lanier made a motion with a second by Director
Approve Meeting
Mayo to approve the meeting agenda. The motion carried
Agenda 
6-0.
District Operations –

E.1.   Mr. Michael McBride with Stephens Inc. presented a summary of the bid results

and gave a quick explanation of the resolution. Director K Bell made a motion
with a second by Director Lanier to approve the resolution authorizing the 
issuance and delivery of bonds as presented. The motion carried 6-0.
E.2.   Director Lanier made a motion with a second by Director Young to

approve the financial statement for the month of March, 2024. 

The motion carried 6-0.

E.3.   Director K Bell made a motion with a second by Director Mayo to approve

the school choice list as presented. The motion carried 6-0.
E.4.   VBSD Business Manager Lori Trentham presented the 2023 Audit Report 

completed by Legislative Audit. Director K Bell made a motion with a second by 
Director Young to approve the 2023 Audit as presented. The motion carried 6-0.

The Election of Officers proceeded as follows:
 

Election of



Officers
Director K Bell made a motion with a second by Director Mayo to nominate Director Howell for the office of President. The motion carried 6-0. Director Howell accepted the position and took the chair.
Director Young made a motion with a second by Director Lanier to nominate Director Mayo for the office of Vice President. The motion carried 6-0. Director Mayo accepted the position.

Director Lanier made a motion with a second by Director K Bell to nominate Director Young for the office of Secretary. The motion carried 6-0. Director Young accepted the position.

Director K Bell made a motion with a second by Director Young to nominate Director Lanier for the office of Disbursing Officer. The motion carried 6-0. Director Lanier accepted the position.
1. Solar Eclipse – Monday, April 8th, VBSD students 
Superintendent 
and staff witnessed the solar eclipse together

Report
and at home with their families. If documentation

was turned in ahead of time, absences on the 8th
were excused for this event. 
2. JUA Grants – Mr. Drew Cone writes all JUA (Joint Use Agreement) grants 
for our district. To date we have rec’d over $700, 000 in JUA grant money. The current round of grants will allow us to help with the following:
· MatDogs Wrestling equipment

· HVAC installation in old gym at Van Buren High School

· Kibler Road Softball field lighting 

· Oliver Springs Elementary Trail Expansion

· VB City Golf Course trail construction

Human Resources – 
H.1.
The Board went into closed session at 6:42 p.m.


The Board returned to open session at 7:19 p.m.
H.2.
Director Young made a motion with a second by Director Lanier to approve the personnel reports as submitted. The motion carried 6-0. 

Adjournment - 

Director Lanier made a motion with a second by Director Young to adjourn at 7:20 p.m. The motion carried 6-0.
Approved by:

________________________                         ___________________________

Jacob Howell, President of the Board


Dr. Harold Jeffcoat, Ex-Officio Secretary

Reported by Shari L. Ross, Administrative Assistant to Superintendent/School Board

